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Tuesday 20th Mar 
Year 4 Art Museum Trip 
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05 AUGUST 2021 

DATES FOR YOUR DIARY 

Tuesday, 10 August 
Year 7/8 – NW Netball 

Thursday, 12 August 
PTA Pie Day 

Tuesday, 17 August 
Year 5/6 – NW Netball 

Thursday, 26 August 
Rippa Rugby 

Friday, 27 August 
Daffodil Day  

 Tuesday, 31 August 
NW Cross Country 

Friday, 10 September 
Knowledge-athon 

Thursday, 16 September 
TBall 

Wednesday, 29 September 
Volleyball 

 
BOT MEETING DATES 

6.00pm 
Wednesday, 25 August 

Wednesday, 22 September 
Wednesday, 24 November 
Wednesday, 08 December 

TERM DATES 
Term 3 

26 July – 01 October 

Term 4 
18 October – 16 December 

 
 
 

 

PB4L 
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR  

FOR LEARNING 

 OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

 Respect for Self         

 Respect for Others     

 Respect for Learning     

Tēnā koutou, 

Welcome back to Term 3 and a very special and warm welcome to those students 
and their families who have begun their schooling journey with us this term. It was 
wonderful to see so many of you at the welcome Pōwhiri last Monday. The team at 
Whenuapai School are looking forward to getting to know you all over the coming 
weeks. Please remember our doors are always open. 

A heartfelt thank you to Molly, Paige and the rest of the staff for their incredible job 
holding the fort in Term 2. I am excited to back following a wonderful time on my 
sabbatical. It was a real gift to have this time of learning and time to explore New 
Zealand. I am back feeling rested and invigorated and ready for an amazing Term 3 
and 4.  

This week, Molly and I attended the New Zealand Principal’s Federation Conference 
in Rotorua. We were privileged to listen to some outstanding NZ speakers and were 
entertained by some very talented young people. We both feel so excited and 
passionate about NZ education and the opportunities it affords us all going forward. 

As always, Term 3 is going to be another wonderful but busy term. Over the next few 
weeks students in Years 4-8 who have registered, will be sitting their ICAS 
examinations, in subjects such as Digital Technologies, English, Science, Spelling and 
Maths. Registered students in Years 5-8 will also be sitting the Kiwi Competitions 
Spelling Bee assessment. We also have several sporting events such as netball, NW 
cross country, t-ball, volleyball and ripper rugby to look forward to, as well as the 
PTA Knowledge-athon.  

As well as all of the amazing learning taking place in class, our children also love to 
keep busy with the various lunchtime clubs available to them including, Lego, 
Bollywood and Pacific Dance, fitness, reading, art, ukulele, gymnastics, Warhammer, 
jump jam, yoga and book club. So many wonderful opportunities for your children 
to get involved in. We very much appreciate the staff and parents who give up their 
time to run these amazing clubs and who put huge smiles on our children’s faces. 

A reminder for Term 3 and the colder winter months, that children are able to wear 
black or blue thermals under their school t-shirts as an extra layer of warmth. 
Children are also able to wear navy blue track pants if they wish. 

Preschoolers - We need to maintain accurate records of our pre-enrolments. This 
enables us to plan for future classroom spacing and staffing. If your child will be 
attending Whenuapai School in Term 4 or early in 2022, please contact the school to 
place your child on our pre enrolment list as soon as possible. You can also pre enrol 
your child through the school website www.whenuapai.school.nz 

Ngā mihi nui, 

Raewyn Matthys-Morris 
Principal 
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14 Airport Road, Whenuapai     Phone: 09 416 8779     Email: office@whenuapai.school.nz 

 

A WORD FROM OUR PRINCIPAL… 
 

PB4L 
POSITIVE BEHAVIOUR  

FOR LEARNING 

 OUR SCHOOL VALUES 

 Respect for Self         

 Respect for Others     

 Respect for Learning     

 Respect for Environment 

 

IMPORTANT REMINDER 

Please do not park on the yellow lines and/or white chevrons by the school crossing. 
These lines and designated area are there to provide our road patrollers and pedestrians 

better vision when making the decision to cross the road safely.  

For our children’s safety please park in the designated school car park. 

 

https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/
mailto:office@whenuapai.school.nz
https://www.whenuapai.school.nz/


 

 

  

YEAR 3 AND 4  

OLYMPIC EVENT 

 

 
 
 

ENVIRO TEAM…WHENUAPAI WASTE AUDIT RESULTS 
At the end of last term, the Enviro Team tipped out one of our playground rubbish bins to find out what our 
school is sending to the landfill. 

This is what we found: 

• 50% - Food wrappers (soft plastics- like chippie packets, muesli bar wrappers and glad/sad wrap) 

• 20% - Food waste (apple cores, bread crusts and whole sandwich that wasn't eaten even!) 

• 10% - Recyclable containers (single use plastics, like yoghurt containers and water bottles) 

• 10% - Paper and cardboard (that could have gone in the recycling bin) 

• 5%   - Useful non-rubbish items that we could reuse in the school (3 pencils, lunchbox, toy 
dinosaur....etc) 

• 5% - Actual rubbish that we couldn't recycle, compost, reuse and unfortunately has to go to the 
landfill (dirty hair ribbon, squeezy yoghurts). 

We found that 95% of the "rubbish" that had been put into the rubbish bin didn't have to be there!!! 

Please Whenuapai School, we think we can be more sustainable. Let’s work together and please: 
✓ Bring NUDE FOOD in your lunchboxes (that means NO plastic wrappers!!) 
✓ Put food waste in the worm containers near your eating area 
✓ Recycle paper and cardboard in the recycle bin in your classroom 
✓ Don't put useful items in the bin 
 
Yours Sustainably,  
the EnviroTeam 
 

   

 

           

The PTA are running a Jesters Pie lunch on 
Thursday 12th August. 

This is a pre-paid lunch to raise funds for 
some exciting projects for our school.   

If your child would like lunch please order via 
our online school shop at mykindo.co.nz      

by Wednesday 11th August at 12pm.   

If you’re new to Kindo/Ezlunch, create an 
account at http://bit.ly/2nvHSQe. 

A range of pies are available for $5+, 
including favourites such as steak and cheese, 
mince, butter chicken, fruit pies and sausage 
rolls.  There are also vegetarian and Coeliac 

options available.   Hot pies will also be 
delivered to the classrooms at lunch time. 

Please ensure you do a separate order for 
each individual child, to avoid holding up 

distribution to classes.  

We cannot accept pie orders after 12pm 
Wednesday 11th August as an outside 

company is supplying the pies. 

 

    

 

http://mykindo.co.nz/
http://bit.ly/2nvHSQe


SCHOOL LIFE…. 

BASKETBALL SESSION WITH MR BERRY 

     
 

LEGO CLUB 

     
 

CHESS OPEN DAY 

    KELLY SPORTS TASTER – ROOM 21 
     Students of Room 21 have had a great first two weeks of 
school with hands-on play and getting to know each 
other. 

Attached are a couple of photos of the children playing 
with kinetic sand and also participating in the Kelly Sports 
taster with the Year 4 students from Room 10.  

We are looking forward to a fun filled Term 3 

  



  

  
For our Policies and Procedures please visit 

SchoolDocs at:  www.schooldocs.co.nz/  

User- whenuapai   Password- airport 

Copyright: Except where stated, the content on this site 
is the copyright of SchoolDocs Ltd. It may not be 

reproduced without written permission from 
SchoolDocs. 

We have two policies for review this 
term. We invite you to give feedback on 

our Concerns and Complaints and 
Behaviour Management policies.  

Please visit the site at: 

https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/ 

User name: whenuapai  

Password: airport 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 HEALTH & WELLBEING 

We would like to remind parents, caregivers and whānau 
about the spread of viruses in school.  

Please remind your children about the importance of 
good hygiene, proper handwashing and sneezing into 

their elbow.  

If your child is unwell, please keep them home. 

 

 

 

Please help our students to show Respect for our 
Environment by packing 'Nude Food' (rubbish free)  

school lunches.  
 

 

We are an Enviroschool now and we would really like to 
eliminate all the rubbish from school lunch boxes that 

unfortunately doesn't always end up rubbish bins. Let's 
work together to be rubbish free Whenuapai school!!  

 

27th August 2021 

Wear Yellow Mufti 

Gold coin donation 

https://www.daffodilday.org.nz/ 

REMINDER – YEARS 4-8 – PLEASE BRING YOUR DEVICES TO SCHOOL 

If your child has their own personal learning device (such as a Chromebook), 
please remind them to bring these to school each day fully charged.  

We have a limited number of devices in our classrooms and therefore 
remembering to bring their own device stops children having to wait for 
lengthy periods for a school device. 

 

If your child is missing any items of 
uniform, mufti clothing or footwear, 
please check the lost property area. 

     
 

 

http://www.schooldocs.co.nz/
https://whenuapai.schooldocs.co.nz/1893.htm
https://www.daffodilday.org.nz/


COMMUNITY NOTICES: 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

 

KEY CONTACTS ONLINE PAYMENTS 
Principal –  
Raewyn Matthys-Morris 

rmatthys-morris@whenuapai.school.nz 
Any queries please email Mr Tony Hitchcock 
at: thitchcock@whenuapai.school.nz 

Bank Account details: 12-3085-0494188-00 
Reference: Students Name 
Details: The activity the payment is for 

If you pay online for more than one activity 
or pay for more than one student and 
various activities, please email Tony 
detailing what the payments are for.  

Payments can also be made via our online 
school shop at mykindo.co.nz 
 

 

Deputy Principal –  
Molly Fletcher 

mfletcher@whenuapai.school.nz  

Principal’s PA –  
Jo Wright 

pa@whenuapai.school.nz  

Learning Support Coord - 
Jill MacKenzie 

lsc@whenuapai.school.nz 

HOD Sport – Greg Berry gregb@whenuapai.school.nz 

Board of Trustees wsbot@whenuapai.school.nz 

PTA pta@whenuapai.school.nz 

SKIDS After School Care whenuapai@skids.co.nz 

Team Leaders   

Year 0-1 – Melissa Parkins melissap@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 2 – Rebecca Archer rebeccaa@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 3 – Olivia Mead  oliviam@whenuapai.school.nz  

Year 4 – Paige Chellew paigec@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 5-6 – Chris Groen chrisg@whenuapai.school.nz 

Year 7-8 – Karl Ganda karlg@whenuapai.school.nz  

  
 

   

 
 

 

 

 

 

 

 

We are delighted to announce Seven Stars Kindergarten located next to Massey High School, is open. Our 
Kindergarten caters for 3-6 year olds but also has the capacity for a limited number of two-year olds. The 

teaching team bring experience and a genuine love and understanding of these age groups.  
We have vacancies available now for 3-6 year olds. 

Seven Stars was named to connect with Matariki and acknowledges new beginnings and nurturing and growing children.  
It is underpinned by our strong belief in Froebelian principles and practices. 

If you’d like to come in for a visit, we are open Monday to Friday between 8:30am and 3:30pm. 
We welcome all enquiries on 09 832 8327 or visit our website: sevenstarskindergarten.co.nz for more information. 
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